
 

  1 

 

AMWG Change Request Form 
 

   Change Control Number:   2015-024 

   Implementation Version:     Future  
 

 

This Section Is Completed by Submitter of Change Request Only: 

Submitter Name:  

John Schatz 
Submitting Company Name:   

TXU Energy 
Phone Number:   

972-868-3933 

Date of Submission: 

1/5/15 
Affected Business Process:  

3
rd

 Party Access – Renew Energy Data 

Agreement after one year. 

Submitter’s E-Mail Address:  

john.schatz@txu.com 

AMWG Issue cross-reference 

number:  

 

Market Guide or other Market 

Impact (Y/N):  N 

 

Detailed Description and Reason for Proposed Change(s): 

 
The current maximum duration for an Energy Data Agreement is one (1) year.  There is currently no option to 

renew an existing Energy Data Agreement. 

 

The proposed solution is to provide the ability within SMT to renew the Energy Data Agreement prior to the 

initial agreement expiration, for a period no longer than 12 months at one time. 

 

 

NOTE: Requester must complete above fields and include a redlined example of modifications to each impacted 

implementation guide.  This must be included at the time the request form is submitted. 
 

Please submit this completed form via e-mail to AMWG Leadership and RMS Chair. 

 

For AMWG Leadership Use Only: 

AMWG Recommendation: 

 

Approve 

Recommendation for 

Emergency (Y/N):  N 

 

Date of AMWG Recommendation: 

 

1/20/15 

Detailed Description and Reason for Revision:  
 

 

 

 

 

RMS Decision: 

 

Approved 

Emergency (Y/N):  N 

 

Date of RMS Decision: 

 

02/03/2015 

Summary of RMS Discussion:  
 

The RMS group suggested that the phrase ‘at one time’ be added to the requirement to make it clear that the 

renewal was not limited to just 1 time but could be renewed as many times as the customer or the REP needed it 

to be renewed. 

 

A suggestion was made to change the requirement such that a specified period of time could be chosen to 

correspond with a contract between the 3
rd

 party and the customer (i.e. 1 year, 5 years etc.).  However, the group 

decided to approve this change request as it is written with the additional phrase  added (at one time) and 

suggested that if the additional functionality is required then a new CR would need to be presented to the AMWG 

group in a future meeting for consideration.    

 

 

Insert Applicable Documentation Here:  

http://www.ercot.com/committees/board/tac/rms/amwg/

